DRAFT

Marketing & Outreach Committee Minutes 

November 4, 2009

1-2 PM, T-100, PDC
Present: Sandi Trevisan, Sadayoshi Okumoto, Sonny Nguyen, April Koch, Joyce Allen, Bill Smith (guest)
Absent: Student Representative, Adela Jacobson, Joan Thompson, Carmen Martinez-Coniglio, Greg Newhouse, Joseph Hankinson

Minutes:  October 14, 2009 posted online
1.  Chair’s Report

No report.

A.  Committee Representatives/reports to/from Senates

• Trevisan forwarded Academic Senate meeting e-summary provided by April Koch to members via e-mail.
•  Allen announced a Classified Senate Thanksgiving holiday basket drawing and plans for a Silent Auction fundraiser to support CS scholarships (two scholarships to be offered in 2010).
B.  District Marketing and Outreach Committee (DMOC) Report (Trevisan)

No report.
2.  Outreach (Nguyen)

Street fairs continue to be successful – community members look forward to Miramar participation and the opportunity to pick up class schedules.  Trevisan will forward Miramar Enrollment Zip Code Analysis document to MOC members. 

Allen will check to see if the Outreach Subcommittee of MOC was ever formalized in the college’s shared governance structure.  If not, it will continue to meet as a “work group” only as needed, since the same people on that subcommittee serve on the Student Services Committee.  The goal of the College Governance Committee is to resolve the entire college committee structure (what needs to be a shared governance committee and what others could be “work groups”) by the accreditation team visit in the fall, 2010. 

Nguyen stated maintaining visibility in the high schools and in the communities we serve remains a priority, despite no current need for recruitment.  With budget and staffing cutbacks, Miramar will not provide assessments on the high school campuses.
3. Website Review/Recommendations
Miramar webmaster Bill Smith presented a draft template for a website redesign.  Features include:  a content management system, large graphic elements/photo banner, a home page with news and important information, “quick links” (info desk), pop out menus at the left, compressed news segments, hours/contact information by departments.

Gateway entries include:  Students (includes current and prospective); Academics, Community, Faculty/Staff

MOC members were asked to review the draft website at http://ufoo.ics.sdmiramar.ent/~btsmith and provide comments/recommendations at the next MOC meeting.

Timeline for Miramar website review:

November 2009:  Recommend modifications to existing website to web committee/CEC

December 2009:  Recommend organization and visuals for redesigned website/CEC

Spring 2010/Summer 2010: Redesign website, train persons responsible for areas of content 

Fall 2010:  Launch new website design

Prioritized recommendations for the new site include:

Drop down menus throughout

“Breadcrumbs”

Design for optimal viewing on mobile device (Bill to check Google Analytics to see if we can identify number of cell phone viewers)

Pages fit on single screen (eliminate need to scroll down, as much as possible)

Rotating student profiles/viewbook on homepage

Efficient font/space use

Programs be listed both A-Z and by schools

Department/office hours/location on each department page, to be updated by respective office staff/”author”

Better calendar (more attractive, easier to read).  Suggested one could move mouse over the calendar day and activities pop up.

Combine prospective and current students in one initial gateway, but ID two pathways via drop down menu for each from there

Trevisan will work with webmaster on visuals, color scheme, new photo gallery

In the meantime, the MOC recommends the following changes be made to the current Miramar site while the new site is under construction (would like to see these changes implemented prior to spring semester start):

Drop down menus

“Breadcrumbs”

Programs listed A-Z

Modify news section (compressed news items)

Next meeting:  December 2, 2009

Trevisan 11/11/09
